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September.. 
 
Octoberé.. 

21st Governing Council 
29th Friday ðend of term 3  - 2.15 dismissal 
 
16th Monday first day Term 4 
17th-20th Swimming Lessons 
23rd Pupil Free Day 
24th Choir Rehearsal 10:15am to 1:00pm Mt Gambier 
25th Choir Concert 6:15pm to 9:30pm Mt Gambier 
24th-27th Footsteps 8:45 to 10:55am 

Date:  19th September 
Week 9 Term 3, 2017 

Dates to Remember: 

 
Dear parent/carers, 
 

Week 1 -Excursion Week  
(Tuesday to Friday) 
We will bus the whole school to the Mount Gambier Aquatic 
Centre for 4 days of excursions when we come back next 
term. Each class will enjoy swimming lessons and an       
additional activity each day. Wednesday: We will be visiting 
the animal nursery at the Mount Gambier Show, as well as 
swimming!!! Due to fundraising and budget planning, the 
large bus cost will be completely paid by the school. 
Cost: Parents will be asked to please pay just the $20 for 
entries to the pool and show per child. This will be invoiced to all families. Payment will need to be made 
prior to the trip. (For alternate payment plans, please see Tanya or Karyn at the front office.) 

(If you have a season pass for the Aquatic Centre by then, please let us know to remove your childrenôs admission costs 
to the pool.) 

What to Bringï  Please pack lunch, a water bottle, a towel, a hairbrush, a plastic bag for wet things 
and a warm jumper everyday.  
Swimming times:  
JP 10am to 11am (please wear bathers under uniform and pack underwear/socks),  
Years 3 to 7 11:30am to 1pm (please wear uniform for morning activities and pack bathers) 
 
It is a good idea to make sure that your child can independently shower, dress themselves and roll wet 
bathers into a towel to bring home. The students can put any wet things into the plastic shopping bag you 
send in their backpack to bring home. The holidays will be a great time to develop these skills if needed. 

NAPLAN 
The children in Year 3, 5 and 7 completed the 
Naplan testing in term 1. We have the results back 
to send home. Please remember this is only one 
test on a couple of days and your childôs teacher 
has a lot more data collected in many different 
ways to provide a more rounded idea of where 
your child is at. The school was pleased to see 
25% of students move into the high growth range. 
Students achieved National Minimum Standards in 
nearly all   areas. Year 3 and 5 were at 100% 
achievement in 4/5 areas! 

South East Music Festival 
Our choir will perform in week 2 of next term on 
Wednesday 25th October. Rehearsal will be on 
the day before, Tuesday 24th October in the 
day. Mrs Illman and Miss Westland will take the 
students on a mini-bus. 
Ticket orders have been received by all families 
involved and a bulk order has been sent off.  
Additional tickets can be bought directly from 
the theatre. We wish all of our singers and fami-
lies a wonderful time. It is an amazing show! 
Thanks Mrs Illman for your instruction in 2017. 

School Photos 
We finished the photo shoot by recess 
and the children were MUCH easier to        
photograph than the adults! Buté we 
have a great collection for the front office 
wall, school magazine and of course for 
your lounge room. Frank Monger did a        
wonderful job yet again this year. 

http://www.nangwaryps.sa.edu.au/


 

 

Our Quality Improvement plans for implementing effective teaching and 

learning  strategies for STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and 

Maths)  are going full õsteamõ ahead! As we have been working alongside           

Reception/One who are investigating transport, our interest has been 

sparked in flight.  We started small with paper aeroplanes and then as the 

wind has picked up over the last few weeks, we have had fun with kites.   

 

Other welcome additions to our STEAM learning have arrived:  A         

Magnetic Activity Set, a Sky Crane  and a Newspaper Builderõs Set. I cant 

wait to see what learning emerges from these new things!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 News from Preschool              

Below: introducing Bee -Bot, our first little robot.  

Bee-Bot can be programmed to follow lots of   

directional  instructions and it has really stretched 

the way we are thinking about  direction, memory 

and counting,  

We are learning about        

volume and  capacity,    

sharing and suction at the 

water tray 

Interest in puzzles has re -emerged this 

term and it is amazing to see persistence, 

confidence and joy in completing some of 

the hard ones. Persistence and success 

through persevering is reinforced.  I love 

that look of pride and achievement on the 

childrenõs faces when they have completed a 

particularly challenging one. Maths is fun!  



Middle Primary 

In Middle Primary, we have been    

enjoying our discovery time which   

begins our learning every day.       

Discovery allows us to choose an   

activity of interest and develop skills in 

higher order thinking and problem 

solving with engaging, hands on     

activities. Discovery time also allows 

us to work in a group and develop 

positive friendships and social skills. 

Here are some pictures of our         

exploring in discovery time: 

Upper Primary 
 
Last week we visited Penola High School to participate in the Touch Football            
Tournament. It was a great with all students playing in teams with students from other 
schools. I was proud of how well our students represented our school displaying         
perseverance, team work, leadership and co-operation.  
Throughout the year the class has grown in all areas of the curriculum and in confidence, 
which they display in approaching new tasks. This has shown in our testing this term and 
the class has celebrated everyoneôs successes and stories on how they have worked on 
improving. 
We are in the middle of our unit on explanation writing and will be sending of our pen pal 
letters to Kaurna Primary School in Adelaide.  
We are consolidating our knowledge on 
area, perimeter and volume in maths. 
Next we are focusing on how to sort 2D 
and 3D shapes. 

News from around the classesé.. 

 
Junior Primary 
 
This term we have been  
looking at mirror images.   
The children have been using 
a range of mediums such as 
paint, pastels and pencils. 
Our development in fine    
motor skills is improving in 
each activity. These are our 
latest pieces of art. Art time is 
learning to create, design 
and discover many new 
skills. 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

STAR SPOT!!!! 
 

 
PRINCIPALôS AWARDSï  Zoe Perry,   
Desi Craft, Matt McInerney 
 
PRESCHOOLï Jett Dinnison 
 
JUNIOR PRIMARYï Harvey Virtanen  
 
MIDDLE PRIMARYï Emily Thomson 
 
UPPER PRIMARYï Tannayah Cranwell 
 
SPEECH AWARDðWyatt Balshaw 
 
PHYSICAL EDUCATION - Lara Tasker 

FOOTY COLOURS DAY 

 

Wishing SSOôs Matt and Brock all the best this weekend as 
they fly around the footy oval in the Western Border Grand 
Final. Lots of marks, big runs and goals boys!                   
Anyone  interested in joining our support crew, the game is 
in Casterton. GO TIGERS!!!!!!!!!!!   


